
 

 March 2016 

 

     Calendar 
 

     LEAGUES 
   Sunday Paper 
          4 pm 
  
      3D League 
    Tues -Thurs                        
          7 pm 
 
     UPCOMING 
       EVENTS 
    Board Meeting 
 Apr 11, 2016 7pm 
 
Scholarship Shoot 

Apr 12 & 14, 2016 
         6 pm 
 
Access Yes Shoot 

May 10 & 12, 2016 
         6 pm 
 
     Trad Shoot/ 
      Yard Sale 
   May 21, 2016 
             
 
         JOAD 
Saturday 9-Noon 

        Cheyenne Field Archers 

Newsletter 

                                 THANK YOU!!! 

 A big THANK YOU to Joe McRady and Jimmy Lake for all their 

hard work getting the flag pole refinished.  The pole had to be cut in 

two and then welded back together after the powder coating.  You 

guys are awesome!    

                

The third and final leg of the 12
th

 Annual Grand Slam Triple 

Crown was this weekend, March 18-19.  Thank you to all who 

helped with cleaning, set up, tear down, concessions, registration, 

payouts and other duties that make the Triple Crown happen each 

year. 

    Cheyenne Field Archers First Annual Scholarship Shoot 

          April 12 & 14, 2016        6 pm    $10/shooter  

Scholarship Fundraiser Shoot with all proceeds going to the CFA 

Scholarship Fund to be awarded by the end of April.  Pledge sheets 

for the shoot and scholarship applications are available online and at 

the club.  We need donations for door prizes!  If you aren’t 

interested in shooting we will accept individual monetary donations 

as well.  Help support the CFA scholarship fund!! 

             Cheyenne Field Archers Access Yes Fundraiser Shoot   

              May 10 & 12, 2016        6 pm     $10/shooter 

CFA will again host a fundraiser for Access Yes.  All proceeds go 

directly to Access Yes. Please come out and have some fun for a 

great cause!  We also need door prize donations for this shoot. 

                          MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL 

Membership renewals for 2016 are past due!  Card keys were 

deactivated on February 1, 2016! 

 



Minutes 
 CFA Monthly Meeting 

March 14, 2016 

 

The March board meeting was called to order by President, Dan Conrad at 7:02 p.m.  Members present were 
as follows:   Tim Zacharias, Jim Mallon, Myron Reed, Butch Rupert, Kent Ketterling, Mike Lancaster, Dan 
Conrad, Al Tharp, Mary Tharp, and Connie Crandall. 
 
The February Treasurer’s report was presented by Mary Tharp for all to review.  Tim Zacharias made a motion 
to accept the February treasurer’s report as presented, Jim Mallon seconded motion; none opposed, motion 
carried. 
 
Mary Tharp, Treasurer, presented an overview of income and expenses for the 2nd leg of the Triple Crown.  
Although there was a different configuration of shooters, there was the same number of shooters at the 
second leg as the first leg (60). Overall profit after payout was $1959.60.  We will need to purchase soda and 
water for concessions, but should have sufficient supply of other items for the 3rd leg.  We had a profit of $40 
on concessions; $1 on the Power Unit; and $22 was collected and added to the $50 from leg 1 on the Metal 
Detector Raffle to be given away after the 3rd leg of Triple Crown. 
 
 
Old Business 
 

Trad Shoot/garage sale is May 21, 2016. 
 
Scholarship shoot is April 12 & 14, 2016. 
 
Access Yes shoot is May 10 & 12, 2016 

 

Removal of the spotlights and replacement with vinyl elk and roadrunner signs has not been completed.  Dan 
Conrad received a suggestion to put the original roadrunner in the middle with the elk and new roadrunner on 
each side.  The reason for moving the signs was to avoid having them shot up.  Bob Graham will schedule the 
removal and replacement. 
 

Pre-printed score cards and double scoring worked very well and will be used again for the second leg of the 

Triple Crown.  Thank you Butch Rupert for the suggestion on preprinting the score cards.  The registration 

process was much smoother and a whole lot less stressful!! 

 

Connie Crandall is still working on getting a metal reflective sign donated.  Should be available soon. 

 

Dan Conrad and Al Tharp accepted the Giving from the Heart $500 donation from the bank on Friday, February 

12, 2016. 

 

Officer phone numbers were added to the newsletter and website in February.   
 
New Business 
 
Al and Mary Tharp donated a used refrigerator to replace the old one which was not cooling properly.  Thank 
you!! 
 



Mary Tharp - Requested permission to borrow the bows for the boy scouts on April 1 & 2.  Permission was 
granted with no opposition. 
 
Butch Rupert 

 Requested update on when the new bow press would be set up in the office for use.  Mary Tharp and 
Mike Lancaster will work on getting the table on the north wall and/or the bookshelves on the east 
wall cleaned and moved so the press can be set up. 
 

 Butch Rupert’s daughter quoted a price on the polo shirts with embroidery at $15 per shirt rather than 
the $30 per shirt we purchased prior.  She would charge $25-$50 for the digitized images and the club 
would then own the images.  Butch has a catalog with the same shirts and also t-shirts.  We will 
contact Jeremy to see if we can get the images.  

 

 Butch suggested we spray foam insulation in the target shed and put electric in the shed so we can 
keep the targets heated in the winter.  Suggested we clean the garage and then spray.  Al Tharp or Bob 
Graham will get an estimate on cost. 

 

 RMAA shoot is June 26.  Park vendor will have first refusal on food service.  Dan Conrad will be meeting 
with RMAA prior to the shoot. 

 

 Need to level and haul in rock or recycled asphalt, or pave parking lot.  Estimates on grading, recycled 
asphalt, and pavement are being acquired.  

 

 Butch suggested we contact High West Energy to inquire about “yard” lights in the parking lot.  
 
Connie Crandall – Scholarship Fund Update 
 

 Application has been delivered to the local high schools, emailed to the membership, and is 
available on the web page. 

 

 Shoot will consist of two rounds of 12 targets. Pledge sheets are available at the Club with a per 
point or flat donation option. 

 

 Fun shoots will consist of the card shoot, pingpong ball shoot, and clay target shoot. 
 

 Al Tharp suggested we contact Rick Parish at the IKON center for golf/swim passes for door prizes  
We will visit other businesses for donations as well. 

 

 We will contact Channel 5 and local radio for advertising; also traders and Tribune. 
 
 
Mary Tharp will be doing final analysis and recommendation to transfer funds from the checking account to 
CD or savings in April. 
  
Mary Tharp requested a reminder to fill out pre-registration forms be placed on the web page and social 
media to save time registering for the Triple Crown. 
 
 



 
Mike Lancaster – current membership is 198. 
 
Dan Conrad 

 Bulls Eye Archery has donated a 3 pack of small (rodent) 3D targets to raffle at the last leg of the Triple 
Crown 
 

 Dan Conrad will not be present for the Triple Crown on Saturday as he will be representing the Club at 
Bowhunters of Wyoming. Al Tharp will give out the awards.  Mary Tharp will take care of concessions; 
Lora Ketterling will also be available to help where needed.  Connie Crandall will help with registration 
and payout. 

 
Motion to adjourn was made by Mary Tharp, seconded by Kent Ketterling; none opposed.  Meeting was 
adjourned at 8:00 pm. 
 

Minutes presented by Connie Crandall, Secretary 
  



Cheyenne Field Archers 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------     

President 
Dan Conrad  

307-631-6507 
 

Vice President 
Al Tharp 

307-635-7351 
 

Secretary 
Connie Crandall 
307-214-7416 

 
Treasurer  

Mary Tharp 
307-631-6881 

 

Next Board Meeting  

March 14, 2016 

7:00pm 

 

Board Members    

Raymond Ladd  

Bob Graham 

Kent Ketterling 

Tim Zacharias 

Sarah Zacharias  

 

 Alternates   

Mike Cahoon 
James Frauendienst 

Jim Mallon 

  

 

 
                              
 P.O. Box 20790 
 Cheyenne, WY  82007 
                                      

199 Members 
 


